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TOWN OF AYNOR

Regular Council Meeting
August 27, 2024, 6:30 p.m.

Members present: Councilman Michael Dorman, Councilwoman Paula Floyd, Councilwoman Lori Beatty, Councilman
Landon Johnson. and Mayor Gardner were present.

Mayor Gardner called the meeting to order. Councilwoman Beatty gave the invocation and led the pledge of allegiance.
Mayor Gardner asked for a motion to approve the agenda and minutes. Mayor Gardner made a motion to approve the
minutes from the last called meeting. Councilwoman Beatty moved to approve, and Councilman Dorman seconded the
request. Motion passed.

In Discussion: A.) Councilwoman Beatty said they are still looking for Board members for the Levester Committee. B.)
Town Manager Ashley Work shared she is in the process of obtaining quotes for a fence to ensure safety on the corner.

Financial and police reports were included in the packets. Chief Elvis explained they are looking into grants for the
following year to help bring down police department costs.

In Public Comments: Greenfield Estates, Homeowners spoke to the council and Mayor about Greenfield Estates. They
voiced that the majority of residents do not agree with HOA President Ted Czaplinski statements about de -annexation
from the Town of Aynor. The vast majority would like to remain in the town limits of Aynor. Mayor Gardner shared there
are no future being made to remove Greenfield Estates from The Town of Aynor’s jurisdiction.

“Travis” a father of a young son thanked the town for the basketball court and goals. Councilman Johnson shared the
Rock church located in Aynor donated the basketball goals and that Councilman Dorman donated the concrete and labor
for the court. Marcia Cooper requested the town postpone the rezoning meeting until signs have been put out for the
public to be made aware. A homeowner from Greenfield shared they were having a neighborhood Chili Contest on
September 14, 2024 5p-8p all are welcome to join..

Business Items: A.) Town Manager Ashley Work shared her plans on Cameras for the Town Park and basketball court.
She shared the signs for rules at both the park and the basketball court. Manger Work also said that a trespassing
ordinance is being drafted for future a meeting reading. Once we have established the rules then we can enforce
trespassing fines and tickets. Chief Elvis said he would be attending a Chief Meeting in October. He would be able to
meet with security camera companties and share options in a future council meeting. . B.) Ms. Beatty mentioned they are
seeking board members for the Levester Committee. C.) Aynor First Annual Jingle Jam will take place Saturday,
December 7, 2024.

Having no further business, Mayor Gardner motioned to adjourn, and Councilwoman Floyd seconded the motion. Motion
passed and meeting adjourned.
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